
Arriving at Chicksands 

The Military Intelligence Museum is located on a military base at Chicksands, 

Shefford, Bedfordshire.  

 

By public transport: 

Take the 9A or 9B bus (Hitchin-Bedford). Get off at the Chicksands Turn bus 

stop. You will then have a short walk down to the entrance of the camp. Use the 

following instructions to navigate your way there. 

 

Bedford station and Hitchin station are the closest railway links with taxi ranks. 

It is then approximately a 20 minute drive to the museum.  

 

By car: 

You can access the camp gate from a turn off on the A600. There is no entry via 

Ampthill Road. 

If you are driving, you can use the post code SG17 5QB for the Rowney Warren 

forest in your Sat Nav to get you to the correct side. Use the following 

instructions to arrive at the camp’s entrance. 

 

https://www.thameslinkrailway.com/travel-information/plan-your-journey/station-information/stations/bedford
https://www.greatnorthernrail.com/travel-information/plan-your-journey/station-information/stations/hitchin


 
 
If you are approaching from Shefford turn left onto Sandy Lane. This is what the 

turn off looks like. 
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If you are approaching from Bedford, turn right onto Sandy Lane. This is what 

the turn off looks like. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Follow the road ahead through the forest, past the Rowney Warren forest car 

park. 

 
 



Keep driving past the houses and factory buildings. At the end of the road you 

will see the entrance to the camp. Keep left.  

 
 

 

Pull over and park in the lay-by.  

Everyone in your party will then need to enter the Guardroom which is the 

building on the left. You may have to queue. 
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Tell the staff in the Guardroom that you are here to visit the museum. The staff 

will need to see your ID and will take a photograph of you. If you drove, they will 

ask you for your licence plate number. 

 

A member of the museum team will then come to meet you and will escort you 

to the museum. 

 

We look forward to your visit! 

 


